
 
August 21, 2020 

The Honorable Gerald E. Connolly 
Chairman 
House Committee on Oversight and Reform 
Subcommittee on Government Operations 
2157 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515-6143 

Dear Chairman Connolly: 

Your office requested in a June 15, 2020, letter that the Office of Inspector General (OIG) 
examine the plans and procedures of the U.S. Department of Commerce (the Department) for 
returning employees to federal offices in the wake of the coronavirus pandemic. As detailed in 
our July 15, 2020, initial response to your office, we issued a request for information 
memorandum to the Department on July 14, 2020, with a 14-day response deadline. We 
received a response from the Department on July 28, 2020, which we have enclosed with this 
letter. 

In reviewing the Department’s response, we believe that our questions were adequately 
addressed. We have determined that no immediate follow-up action or clarification with the 
Department is necessary at this time. However, we will continue to monitor the Department’s 
ongoing planning and actions, including monitoring hotline intake, observing Departmental 
planning meetings, and the regular meetings the Inspector General conducts with the Deputy 
Secretary of Commerce. 

We continue to share your concerns regarding the well-being of federal employees during the 
pandemic. If you have any questions or would like to discuss these issues in further detail, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at (202) 482-4661. 

Sincerely, 

Peggy E. Gustafson 
Inspector General 
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Enclosure.  
Response from the Deputy Secretary of Commerce 
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